SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION **BUREAU OF AMERICAN ETHNOLOGY** WASHINGTON, D. C.

September 🤭 , 1932

Dear Sir:

In reply to your letter of August 24 I beg to say that the Bureau does not have a negative of Black Feather and is unable to find any reference to an individual by this name. It is possible that you can obtain some information by communicating with Professor W. 5. Campbell at the University of Oklahoma, Norman, Oklahoma.

Regretting that we are not able to assist you in this matter, I am

Very truly yours,

Mwstill Chief

Mr. B. A. Slocum

1 MAINST. Binghamton, New York